Essex Sports Board
Minutes of meeting held Tuesday 23 March 2010
5.609 Rab Butler building
Present:
Aulay Mackenzie, Dean of Sport, (Chair)

Tom Cudmore, Manager, Human Performance Unit
Lynsey Dawson, Fundraising Officer, Communications & External Relations Section
Linda Gaine, Partnerships Manager – Sport & Culture, Essex County Council

David Gladwell, Sports Centre Operations Manager

Angela Littlewoood, Director, sportessex

Claire Saunders, Health & Safety Manager 

Martin Sellens, Director, Centre for Sports & Exercise Science
Craig Stephens, Chief Executive, University of Essex Students’ Union
Faye Sully, Head of Marketing, Communications & External Relations Section

 (maternity cover).  Representative for Vanessa Potter
Angela Treagust, Commercial Services Accountant, Finance Section
David Williams, Director of Sport
Secretary: Melissa Neal, Sports Centre Administrator  

Apologies:
Phil Macken, Students’ Union Sabbatical Officer (Sports & Societies) 

Mark Ormerod, Relationship Manager: Community Sports, Sport England East
Vanessa Potter, Director, Communications & External Relations Section 
1. Welcome and introductions
AM welcomed everyone and introductions took place for the benefit of new attendees. 

2. Minutes of the last meeting and actions
The minutes were accepted as a true and accurate record of the meeting held 15 December 2009. The summary of actions from the last meeting were then addressed.

3b 1.2 Opportunities with NGBs

AL circulated a document detailing all NGB activity across 46 different sports
.  Athletics and running, cycling, canoeing and netball were all achieving their targets in Essex.  Discussion took place regarding targeting sports that needed developing rather than those that were already established.  AL pointed out that developing sports may not have a framework in place or capacity.  AL stated that Rounders and Netball
 had County Officers in Essex and lack of facilities was the issue for Netball.  It was agreed that dialogue should continue with NGBs and a short list produced on those to work with.
3b 1.6 2012 Olympics
LG confirmed that an orienteering event had been set up in July (23-25 July).
3b 2.4/5 Creation of a one-stop shop for sport

AM/CSt to continue to take forward.
3b 2.6 Re-evaluation of Brightlingsea boating facilities
AL confirmed there had been some interest in the rental of the boat house from the Pioneer Trust as a social venue.  It had been hoped that a partner could be found so the facilities could still be utilised by students for sailing, but AL to continue liaising with the Pioneer Trust.
3b 3.1 Increase expenditure on sports bursaries
AM/VP/LD were looking at increasing bursaries and funding for elite athletes.  A proposal would be presented at a later date.
Staff volunteering

AM had had some discussions and would continue to investigate.  Essex County Council have given two days to every employee for volunteering.  BAA Stansted also have a volunteering scheme.

3b 4 Sports web visibility 




AM reported this was still ongoing.
BUCS live fixture results development


MO to report.
3b 4.4-4.6 Sports promotion, participation, monitoring
DG stated that Laura Eddie (LE) (Sports Development Officer) was in the process of completing applications for the Running Sisters initiative and funding for a Nordic walking club was also being sought.

3. Membership model
a. Passport for Sport
AM stated that the proposed financial model had been approved by the University Steering Group (USG) in mid-February.  This comprises a three tiered membership with varying access rights for students staff and public.  Detailed financial modelling had taken place which should generate higher levels of income for investment into continued improvements.
b. Passport Plus
AM explained that Passport Plus was the Sports Federation contribution element of the membership and CS stated that discussions were taking place within the Students’ Union on how best to sell this to the membership and what the £60 would cover.  Match fees were expected to remain an additional charge and members of more expensive clubs may still have to pay more. CS stated that currently students pay £10 Sports Federation membership which enabled them to join any club.  The amounts then paid were dependent on the club joined.  Under the new scheme, Sports Federation and Sports Centre membership would be purchased together.  DW stated that other universities implement this in differing ways and operational details were still being discussed.  
c. Communications plan
AM stated that discussions were taking place between Jo Davies (Internal Communications Officer) and Steve Haugh (Students’ Union Marketing Communications Manager) and a communications plan had been drawn up.  An email would be distributed to all students and staff on 28 April giving some detail of the scheme followed by open presentations supported by various marketing materials.  

DW stated that turnstiles would be installed requiring swipe card entry and it had been identified as a marketing benefit to issue students a membership card separate to their registration card for their sports membership.  Memberships would be available to purchase before arrival by students and staff membership would be offered as a monthly deduction from salary.  There would be promotions to encourage participation.

4. Sport England funding opportunity
LD informed the group of the new funding theme available through Sport England to increase participation amongst students who do not take part in any physical activities.  The aim is to encourage 30 minutes of moderate activity three times per week, with 80% of the target audience being HE students. Projects are to be of a minimum value of £10,000 and demonstrate some match funding with a partnership approach.  This could involve coaching and volunteering opportunities.  DW and LD would be attending a workshop on 9 April about the scheme and the deadline for stage one was 23 June 2010.  AL advised contacting ARU to investigate the possibility of a stronger, combined bid and stated that sportessex would be happy to facilitate this.  Discussions took place regarding the types of activity which could be promoted.
ACTION:  Suggestions regarding activities to be forwarded to DW/LD before 9 April. 
ACTION:  DW to contact Steve Dupree at ARU.
[LD left the meeting at 3pm].

5. Bursary development 
TC circulated a paper outlining development of the bursary scheme.  Over the last four years several strategies had been tried to move the scheme.  Athletes with the right level of commitment and competing at an elite level had not been secured and too many sports had been catered for.  The proposal was to concentrate on squash and aim to attract the very best in that discipline.  In order to do this, a product would need to be offered that none of our competitors could offer.  TC explained why an individual sport had been chosen as opposed to a team sport and the benefits we could already offer to squash players.  Discussion took place regarding the proposal and AL suggested approaching CEEVIC where a number of students were performing at a high level.
ACTION:  A sub group to be set up to discuss the proposal further and LE to contact CEEVIC.

6. Sports strategy progress

a. Sports strategy action plan
i. Enhanced external profile of sport
Various meetings had taken place with NGBs as indicated.  DW stated that a Badminton Performance Centre had been hosted for two years, but as a result of Badminton England requiring more mid-week court time, the Centre had to close.  
ii. Enhanced internal communication and promotion of sport
AM referred the group to the Befit4work paper previously circulated and stated there would be more progress made on this for next academic year.  There was an acknowledgement that that Southend and Loughton were not included in general development.  AL informed the group that 461 rooms were being built at Southend and the GB divers team were to be based there.
ACTION:  Action plan to be updated accordingly with progress made.
ACTION:  AM to follow up Olympic links at Southend with Tony Rich.
ACTION:  Sports Development Officer at Southend to meet with LE.
ACTION:  DW to contact Christine Bartram at Southend.
iii. Enhanced community engagement
AM reported that an agreement had been made whereby two parking spaces would be ‘purchased’ by the Sports Centre to enable public users access without having to pay and display.
ACTION:  Contact with CEEVIC to be added to action plan at 5.2.
ACTION:  Working group to be set up to concentrate on liaison with NGBs that link to education and Carrying the Flame themes.
AL stated that South Essex College (formally SEEC) had a sports degree and there were some sports clubs but there was a lack of structure.  Essex Pirates were based there and DW confirmed a few meetings had taken place with the Pirates but their proposal had not been viable.
ACTION:  DW to contact Essex Pirates again.
[TC left the meeting at 4pm].
AM requested that any other suggestions regarding links with local schools and clubs should be put forward.  DW confirmed that the HPU had done a lot of work with local schools and clubs and the Sports Centre host a number of school bookings. Plans were also in progress for a gifted and talented summer camp.  Students had been used in the past to help deliver events.  It was recognised that the Sports Centre do not publicise activities adequately and more work should be done on this.  AL and LG stated that information could easily be advertised via their websites
 and links to the 2012, sportessex and local authority websites should be added to the University sports page in the first instance
.  It was acknowledged that the profile of sport on the university website was poor.
b. Sports Management Group minutes
Minutes from the previous meetings were circulated for information.

7. Next steps
As per actions summary below.


8. Any Other Business 
a. Derby Day 10 March

CS reported the Essex win of 30-15 over UEA which took place at Essex.  Competitions took place in 45 different sports throughout the day.

9. Next meeting
2pm, 22 June 2010.  Room 5.609.
SUMMARY OF ACTIONS
	4 Sport England funding opportunity

	Suggestions regarding activities to be considered to go to DW/LD before workshop on 9 April

	DW to contact Steve Dupree at ARU regarding possible partnership for funding

	5 Bursary development

	A sub group to be set up to discuss the bursary proposal further

	LE to contact CEEVIC

	6 Sports strategy progress

	6 a ii Enhanced internal communication and promotion of sport

	Action plan to be updated accordingly with progress made
	MN

	Olympic links at Southend to be followed up with Tony Rich
	AM

	Sports Development Officer at Southend to meet with LE
	LE

	Christine Bartram at Southend to be contacted
	DW

	6 a iii Enhanced community engagement

	Contact with CEEVIC to be added to action plan at 5.2
	MN

	Working group to be set up to concentrate on liaison with NGBs that link to education and Carrying the Flame themes
	DW to follow up with LE

	Essex Pirates to be contacted again
	DW


� To be circulated with minutes.


� Rebecca Jones is the County Officer for Netball (Essex graduate).


� The sportessex noticeboard can be accessed and added to by anyone via the website.


� All links are present on the Sports Centre website.
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